
 

Department of Health, Disability and Ageing – Practitioner review program, for practitioners – the 
interview  1 

Practitioner review program, for practitioners – the 

Interview 
Information about the Practitioner Review Program (PRP) interview. 

The PRP Interview 

A PRP interview provides you with the opportunity to discuss any differences compared to peers in 

your Medicare Benefits Schedule (MBS), Child Dental Benefits Scheme (CDBS) and/or 

Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme (PBS) servicing profile with a health professional in their role as a 

Departmental Professional Adviser. Interviews are usually conducted by phone.  

If you cannot commit to a mutually convenient date for the interview at the time of initial contact, you 

should contact us within 7 days to confirm a date and time for the interview. You are not required to 

attend the interview or to provide us with any additional information if you do not wish to do so. 

If you do not respond to our initial contact, or if you decline an interview, one of our Professional 

Advisers will rely on the information available to assess your case. An outcome of this may be to refer 

the matter to a delegate of the Chief Executive Medicare to consider whether to make a request to the 

Director of PSR (Director). 

In preparation for your interview, we will write to you providing: 

• a letter confirming the agreed date, time, and location for the interview 

• a list of concerns 

• relevant Medicare and PBS servicing data. 

This information is provided in advance of the meeting to allow sufficient time for you to consider it.  

There is no set format for the interview. During the interview we will discuss our concerns with you, 

and you will have an opportunity to provide us with additional information if you choose to. You may 

have an accompanying person with you at the interview, including your own medico-legal 

representative should you choose. When arrangements for the interview are made, we request you 

tell us who else will be present. 

After the interview, we will consider all the information available (including any information provided at 

the interview) and advise you of the outcome of the interview by letter. Possible outcomes include the 

following: 

• All concerns are addressed, and no further action is required, so the matter is closed. 

• Some or all the concerns remain, and your Medicare servicing data will be examined again 

following a period of review, usually 6 months.  

• The matter is referred to a delegate of the Chief Executive Medicare (delegate) to consider 

whether to make a request to the Director, without undergoing a six-month review. 

We will write to you to notify you of the outcome. If you are offered a six-month review or referred to a 

delegate after your interview, an explanation will be provided in the letter. 

https://health.gov.au/resources/publications/prp-for-practitioners-the-6-month-review
https://health.gov.au/resources/publications/prp-for-practitioners-referral-to-the-delegate-without-a-6-month-review

